Soulbury Environmental Group: Congratulations and thanks to the energetic band of helpers who cleared nearly fifty sacks of rubbish from around the village on May 18th. We are sure the general improvement will be widely appreciated. Appreciation has also been expressed for the excellent job which has been done on cleaning and painting the bus shelter, which now looks much smarter. More than thirty residents have now attended at least one meeting of the group. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday June 12th at 8.00pm in the Club Room and everyone is welcome. At the meeting detailed proposals will be introduced by Phil Cozens on the Green and its care, by Reg Hale on bulbs, shrubs and environmental screening, and by Jane Luxton and Stephen Kittoe on trees and hedgerows. If you have any suggestions to make before the agreed proposals are passed to the Parish Council, please contact one of the above on Soulbury 318, 337, or 523 respectively, as soon as possible. Although tree planting cannot be done until the autumn other work can start much sooner. Already there have been offers of daffodil bulbs, primroses and blubells. If you are likely to have a surplus of any of these flowers at any time please let one of the Group know so that they can keep an up to date record of potential resources.

Church Matters: The Reverend Philip Dallaway of Newport Pagnall has been offered and has accepted the united benefice of Stewkley, Drayton Parslow and Soulbury. It is hoped that his Institution will take place early in September.

After more than forty years Mrs. Barnes has relinquished responsibility for the Flower Rota for the church. This has now been undertaken by Lady Bonsor.

Although the annual Church Fete is being held in July we think it is not too early to ask people to give some thought this month to what they can contribute to the various stalls, including produce, cakes, books, bric-a-brac, plants, jewellery, unwanted gifts, toys and nearly-new clothes as well as bottles and raffle prizes.

The P.C.C. wish to thank all those who supported their Spring Sale which made a profit of £90 for the Church restoration fund.

Sunday School Anniversary: The Methodist Sunday School will hold their Anniversary on Sunday June 9th with services at 3.00 pm amd 6.00 pm. They will be welcoming back for the day the Rev. Norman Burrows from East Grinstead and as usual the children will be taking part in both services, and will be receiving their Scripture Exam certificates. All are welcome to what we are sure will be a very happy day.

Bring and Buy Sale: Soulbury Methodist Sunday School are holding a Bring and Buy Sale with Added Extras in the chapel hall on Saturday June 15th starting at 2.30 pm. The proceeds are for Sunday School funds and the summer outing.

Coffee Morning and Bring and Buy: Mrs. June Anderson is holding a Coffee Morning, together with a Bring and Buy stall in aid of Willen Hospice, at Cedar Lodge, The Green, on Saturday June 22nd from 10.30 am.

Gas Supply to Soulbury: Mrs. Jennings tells us that she has obtained well over eighty signatures on the petition to have a gas supply to the village. She will let us know when and what she hears from the Gas Board.

WANTED: Single gentleman requires Board and Lodging in or near Soulbury. Please contact Mr. Ian Sands, Spring Farm, Dean Farm Lane, telephone 459.

Wing Secondary School: The school is pleased to announce that the attic auction made £600 profit for school funds. On Saturday 29th June the PTA are holding a Fun Day. This is a social event as well as for fund raising. Village organisations could also raise money for their own funds by running their own stall, or sideshow, for a small fee (£3). There will also be a Car Boot Sale (£3 per car) and a dance in the evening. The Headmaster hopes that this event will encourage further links between the school and local villages.

We learned with regret of the death of Mrs. Ann Hawkes of The Mead, on May 22nd. We offer our sympathy to all the family.

We welcome to the village, Alison & Robin Goulby and family who have come to live in the High Road, Keith and Lyn Marston to Laburnham Cottages, and Mr. & Mrs. Hudson to Andrews Close.

WANTED: A lift is required from Soulbury to Bletchley to start work at 9.00 am and returning 5.30 - 6.00 pm, 4 or 5 days a week. To commence 17th June. Please telephone Karen on Soulbury 568.

WANTED: A Bamix electric whisk, and an adjustable tailors dressmaking dummy. Please telephone Aylesbury (0296) 21595.

FOUND: On Chapel Hill, a small Yale type key. Apply to P. Twyman,

Methodist	Church:			Minister: The Rev. Alan Creber. The Manse, Stewkley. Tel: 251.	
				The Manse, Stewarey, 1e1. 291.	
Sunday	2nd	June	10.30 am	Mr. Stan Gibbons. Family Service.	
Sunday	9th	June	3.00 pm)	The Rev. Norman Burrows.	
			6.00 pm	Sunday School Anniversary.	
Sunday	16 <b>t</b> h	June	6.00 pm	Mrs. E. Green.	
Sunday	23rd	June	6.00 pm	Mr. R.P. Edwards.	
Sunday	30th	June	6.00 pm	Mrs. A. Martin.	

Sunday School: Every Sunday at 10.30 am.

Fellowship Meeting: Mondays at 2.00 pm.

Open House: Thursday 2.30 - 3.30 pm.

## All Saints Church:

Telephone 204.

Every Sunday at 11.30 am

Sung Eucharist & Sermon.

Forthcoming Events:						
Tuesday	11th	June	8.00 pm	Women's Institute: Flower Arranging with Barbara Jackman.		
Wednesday	12th	June	2.30 pm	Social Circle.		
Wednesday	12th	June	8.00 pm	Environmental Group Meeting.		
Saturday	15th	June	2.30 pm	Bring & Buy in Methodist School Room.		
Wednesday	19th	June	7.00 pm	Women's Fellowship: Car Rally, Cars leave from The Stone.		
Saturday	22nd	June	10.30 am	Coffee Morning & Bring & Buy at Cedar Lodge, The Green.		
Monday	24th	June	8.00 pm	Parish Council Meeting.		
Saturday	29 <b>t</b> h	June		Fun Day at Wing Secondary School		

All meetings in the Club Room unless otherwise stated.

Published by Soulbury Women's Fellowship. Editor: D.L. Booth.